SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION UNITED STATES NATIONAL MUSEUM WASHINGTON 25. D. C.

November 27, 1963

Mr. Grote Reber Research Corporation 405 Lexington Avenue New York 17, New York

Dear Mr. Reber:

We would like to make a small model of your Wheaton radio telescope for exhibit. Do you have any photographs or drawings that might be of assistance? The best we can do at the moment are the pictures which appear in Procedures, IRE, August 1942.

Do you have any relics of these experiments that might be of interest to us?

I note from your earlier correspondence with Elliot Sivowitch that you expected to be in Washington around the end of this year. I hope you will be able to stop by the Museum; and we ought to be able to supply you with some of the components you wanted--if your historical measurement projects are still active.

Sincerely yours,

Bernard S. Finn

Curator

Division of Electricity